12th June. 2018.

<u>To: The Cathaoirleach and Each Member of the Municipal</u> <u>District of Adare-Rathkeale</u>

Re: Pedestrian Controlled Crossing for Adare

A Chomhairleoir, a chara,

Traffic counts and pedestrian counts have been completed for Adare. All resources at present are allocated to the delivery of the annual roadworks scheme, road safety barrier replacement programme, ridge rehabilitation scheme, low cost accident schemes and the assessment of planning reports. Resources have been allocated to these areas to ensure that all Department funding will be drawn down and that the Council meets its obligation of dealing with planning reports within the timeframes set out in the Planning and Development Act. A feasibility report for the change over of the existing pedestrian crossing to signal control will be carried out when resources permit.

UPDATE:

The report is currently being finalised and will be available for the July Meeting.

Is mise le meas,

Trevor McKechnie
Senior Executive Engineer
Operations & Maintenance Services
Service Operations
Limerick City & County Council